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            Dear Parents and Carers 
 

     As you are aware, we had a ‘special visitor’ in school on Tuesday and Wednesday this week 
  from OFSTED. We have been awaiting the call and were due for an inspection. Due to our 

previous inspection and our consistent standards, we had one inspector for two days, inspecting 

whether we continued to be good, were very close to outstanding and they needed to come 

back, or we had gone backwards and require improvement. Unfortunately, I am not formally 

allowed to share with you the outcome until the report has gone through all of the quality 

control measures. However I would like to take this opportunity firstly to say a huge thank you 

to our amazing children. Ofsted spend a large amount of time speaking with children of all ages 

across the school; this is because children tell the truth and give you a clear perspective of their 

views on our school. During these conversations with the children, school staff were not present, 

allowing the children to give an honest and open account to whatever the inspector asked. I was 

totally blown away by the feedback the inspector gave us about our children. They are articulate, 

polite, open, and truly told her what they felt about lots of elements of our school. This was then 

matched with the children's attitudes, manners and learning across the school when we visited 

lessons – thank you.  

 
Secondly, I would like to thank you as parents and carers. As a school we get to see all of the 

responses from your surveys and are given an overview of your free text comments. The 

overwhelmingly positive, kind words and love for our school was nothing but amazing. This was 

also helped by a parent sharing on Tuesday morning on the door that they had seen the overview 

so far and that “this is such a positive start”. Thank you for you continued support everyone. 

 
And finally I would like to  thank every single member of school staff. When you get the phone 

call, you react and remember that it takes a whole family to raise a village! Every single member 

of staff dropped what they were doing, offered help and fine tuned what was already in place. 

What you as parents and carers won’t have seen is also the kind words, texts, emails, etc. that 

staff sent to me and my leadership team, not just words of encouragement, but checking to see if 

we were ok, in what can be the most stressful and anxious of times. There are very few places 

that this would happen and I am #proud to be head of this family! As soon at the report is 

published we will share it with you and celebrate all the successes it will hold. But until then, 

thank you once again, 

 
As you may already know, Friday 15th March is the date for this year’s  

COMIC RELIEF. Our school is excited to be joining in with others around the UK to 

participate in fundraising for this good cause. These fundraising events help your children to learn 

about the lives of disadvantaged people facing poverty, violence and discrimination. To support 

the cause we will be hosting a non-school uniform on Friday 15th March. All children will be able 

to wear their own clothes (with some red if possible!) for a small contribution. Your child can 

also wear a red nose if they have one. In exchange for the children wearing their own clothes we 

would be grateful for donations of £1-£2. We are pleased to confirm that we have set up a new 

online donation page through ParentPay again to avoid parents having to search for change on the 

day; simply visit https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=13505 to give 

what you can. The added benefit of making your donation online is that you can add Gift Aid, 

making your money go even further!  

 
We love our extra curricular clubs but sometimes they are just too popular!. Did you know that 

the YOGA CLUB also have a class on a Tuesday 4.15-5.15pm at Oxley Park Community 

Centre? So if you don’t get a place after Easter you can always join this one! 

 
Thank you all once again and we will all see you next week after a rest this weekend, ready to go 

again on Monday. 

 

 Yours 

   Mr Gray 

       

 

 

 

 Our weekly attendance 

trophy winners were… 

 

EYFS/KS1  

Sticklebacks 

who achieved 

97% 

 

KS2 

Bracken 
who achieved 

98.7% 

 

 

 

Please remember 

the school does 

not endorse any 

clubs or events 

advertised in 

this newsletter. It 

is a parent’s / 

carer’s 

responsibility to 

ensure they check 

the suitability of 

anything they 

attend. 

https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=13505
https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.longviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2012/05/school-attendance1.jpg&imgrefurl=http://lebw.dromieh.top/c/attendance-register-clip-art/&h=387&w=500&tbnid=8CvpB7BXe67T1M:&docid=myY-rmYfGWjb_M&ei=2eTzVrqF


 

Long Meadow Legends 

Tadpoles - Daisy for always trying her hardest & learning so much since starting 

school 

Minnows - Sashmitha for being an absolute superstar this week 

Sticklebacks - Selena for excellent reading during RWI lessons 

Pondskaters - Edith for outstanding contributions to all of her learning 

Frogs - Aakesh for brilliant focus in all lessons 

Newts - Ava for having bundles of perseverance in maths 

Hogweed - Eva for her consistent high standards of presentation 

Bracken - Milly for always producing high quality & thoughtful learning 

Foxgloves - Ivy for being focussed in her learning & trying her best in every 

subject 

Hawthorn - Alec for being fully focussed in every lesson 

Ferns -  Maya for developing a new found love of reading 

Thistles - Naidhrua for perseverance & bravery during swimming lessons 

Brambles - Archie for his enthusiasm and interest in history 

Teasels -  Joshua for his amazing contribution to algebra lessons 

Sports Person of the Week 

Lacey W for a wonderful, enthusiastic start to our Dance unit of work.  Lacey has been working 

really hard in all PE lessons and it’s been brilliant to see how much more confident she is 

becoming. 

#PROUD 

 



LMS Safeguarding 

Undressed - London Grid for Learning 

The danger posed to young people by their presence on social media, in regards to unacceptable 

requests, is sadly an affair that often happens within friend groups or within relationships. Of 

course, the issue of strangers making the same requests is always present, but these are 

principally teenage concerns. Underneath this lies a more sinister age group that often finds itself 

targeted almost exclusively by unknown adults online. That sector is the youngest of primary pupils. 

At primary ages, children are very easily taken advantage of as they are highly impressionable and 

unaware of the dangers they may be facing. The Undressed Song by the London Grid for Learning 

is designed to educate these youngest of pupils on what should and shouldn't be done online. It 

does this through an understandable and age-appropriate medium - song. To find out more please 

follow the link below:  

https://undressed.lgfl.net/ 

 

LMS Well-being 

3 key ways to improve your wellbeing! 

1. Connect with other people 

Good relationships are important for your mental wellbeing. They can: 

• help you to build a sense of belonging and self-worth 

• give you an opportunity to share positive experiences 

• provide emotional support and allow you to support others 

 

2. Be physically active 

Being active is not only great for your physical health and fitness. Evidence shows it can also 

improve your mental wellbeing by: 

• raising your self-esteem 

• helping you to set goals or challenges and achieve them 

• causing chemical changes in your brain which can help to positively change your mood 

 

3. Pay attention to the present moment (mindfulness) 

Paying more attention to the present moment can improve your mental wellbeing. This includes 

your thoughts and feelings, your body and the world around you. 

Some people call this awareness "mindfulness". Mindfulness can help you enjoy life more and 

understand yourself better. It can positively change the way you feel about life and how you 

approach challenges. 

Read more about mindfulness, including steps you can take to be more mindful in your everyday 

life. 

 

 

 

https://undressed.lgfl.net/




 

Theo Y & Myla O for their 50 day maths streaks; Betul 

C & Oliver B for their 50 day English streaks; Evie-

Grace H, Ethan B & Rishank D for their 100 day 

English streaks;  Ethan B for his 100 day maths streak; 

Maxililian B for his 250 day English streak; Isla C for 

her 365 maths streak; Maddie C for her 500 day 

maths & English streak; Aiden A for his 500 day 

English streak; Katrina C for her 750 day English & 

maths streak; Matthew W for his 1000 day maths 

streak and Hannah W for her 1000 day maths streak! 

 

Well done! 
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